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Mf‘ {ohn Hume MP called on the Prime Minister and Mr Michael Ancram MP,
Mintister of State, for 40 minutes.

Th.e Prime Minister welcomed the strong support which Mr Hume had given to the
Joint Declaration. The Prime Minister stressed that Northern Ireland remained at

the top of his agenda. He had invited Mr Hume to call, and would keep in close
contact with leaders of the constitutional parties in the period ahead.

He and Mr Hume agreed that an end to violence would bring enormous benefits.
Peace would open the prospect of a large increase in investment, and therefore of
more jobs and greater prosperity for all the people of Northern Ireland.

The Prime Minister and Mr Hume agreed on the importance of pressing ahead
with the 3-stranded talks process. Mr Ancram et representatives of the Ulster
Unionist Party yesterday, and will meet members of the Social Democratic and
Labour Party on 24 January as part of his continuing exchanges.

The Prime Minister reiterated that there was no need for clarification of the Joint
Declaration. It spoke for itself. What was needed was a positive response from

Sinn Fein and a permanent end to violence.



